
Hello MTACLB Members! 

We have several upcoming events in the remaining few months 

of the school year.  Please consider having your students par-

ticipate.  The calendar of events are outlined in the newsletter in 

the left column and the full calendar is available online at mta-

clb.com.  

If you have students new to CM, then our CM Mock Evaluations 

on March 18th are a wonderful opportunity for students to per-

form for an evaluator and learn how CM works. Deadline to reg-

ister has passed for this year, but please keep in mind this great 

opportunity for the upcoming year. With CM right around the 

corner (April 1st and 2nd), now is the time to have students 

practice their pieces and technique by memory and sight-read 

as much as they can to prepare.  

Also, please note, the deadline for the Wheeler Memorial Schol-

arship has been moved to April 22 from the original date of April 

1st.   

Remember, you can register for events on our website, and in-

formation is also easily found on our Calendar (also on our 

website)- www.mtaclb.com. 

 

Musically yours, 

Laura Dickey 

President 

President’s Notes 

    

Upcoming Events:  

3/18—CM Mock Evaluations 

3/21—General Meeting 

4/1-4.2—CM Evaluations 

4/12—Deadline CM Branch 

Honors Recital 

4/22—Branch Honors Recital 

4/22—Deadline for Wheeler 

Scholarship 

4/23—General Meeting 

4/26—Deadline Branch Recital 

#3 

5/6—Branch Honors Recital #6 

5/10—Deadline Sonata/

Sonatina Festival 

5/20—Sonata/Sonatina Festi-

val 

5/21—YAG Recital: Jaimee Cao 

For more details, please go 

online to our website:          

www.mtaclb.com 
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SCJBF 

The Bach Festival was held on February 11, 2017 at Newcomb Academy's audi-
torium. There were 30 participants out of 31 applicants from 6 studios in 2 pro-
grams. The adjudicators were Dr. Junko Garrett, Dr. Thomas Strout, and Su-
zanne Wong.  
 
The followings are the winners/alternates/ honorable mentions (teachers). 
 
Winners:  Alisa Hathaway (Kazuko Yasukawa) 
                Brandon Vu (Mark Sullivan)  
                Gabriel Lewis (Sullivan) 
                Jamie Hsu (Yasukawa) 
                Mizuki Horiguchi (Yasukawa) 
                Lucas Liem (Sullivan) 
                Christopher Roberts (Sullivan) 
                Jonathan Cheng (Yasukawa) 
                Jocelyn Hsu (Yasukawa) 
                Emily Lennon (Yasukawa) 
                Maxwell Liem (Sullivan) 
                Carina Novaro (Sullivan) 
                Taylor Nguyen (Sullivan) 
 
1st Alternate:  Michelle Luu (Lilia Pershina) 
 
2nd Alternate:  Ko Tanoura (Yasukawa) 
 
3rd Alternate:  Deborah Cheng (Yasukawa) 
 
4th Alternate:  Julia Moorefield (Dina Goreshter) 
 
Honorable Mentions:  Ivy Nguyen (Sullivan) 
                                   Dominic Gawel (Susan High) 
                                   Madeline Farmer (Marla Devich) 
 

Congratulations and best wishes at Regional Bach Festival which will be held 
on May 21 at Cal State Dominguez Hills. 

Co-chairs, Yukiko Nobles and Kazuko Yasukawa 
 



Adjudicators L-R:  

Dr. Junko Garrett, Dr. Thomas Strout, and 

Suzanne Wong 

Program 1 

Program 2 



Branch Recital #2 
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Our Second Branch Recital for the 2016 – 2017 season took place on Saturday, February 25th  ,  at 

the “Newcomb Academy”. There was only one program, of 19 performers, scheduled for 10:00 am. 

 

What made this recital a “Vocalist’s Dream”, was not only did Adriana Manfredi submit the most 

students for this recital, she also performed in a duet with one of her students.  Thank you Adriana! 

Our new venue has a better stage, auditorium seating, and better parking. If you haven’t attended or 

participated in any events here, you will be pleasantly surprised. 

 

The studios represented were those of: Dr. Louise Earhart, Adriana Manfredi, and Lilia Pershina. 

 

All of our students did a very fine job. Congratulations to them and their teachers  

 



 



Music Teachers’ Association of California – Long Beach Branch 

Application for the Harold P. Wheeler, Jr. Memorial Music Award 

This award is offered annually to a graduating high school senior who is a student of a member of the MTAC Long Beach Branch.  

The award is in the amount of $500.  The student must have used his/her musical gifts and other talents to enhance the lives of oth-

ers in the school and the community.  In addition to outstanding musicianship, the student must demonstrate attributes that in-

clude good scholarship and qualities of character and industry. 

 Application deadline is  Saturday, April 22, 2017. 
 Please send the completed form and all supporting materials to: 
                Dolly Ickler, 266 Euclid Ave. Long Beach,  CA 90803. 
 The award recipient will be honored at the June meeting of the MTAC Long Beach Branch. 
 

 
Applicant’s Name_________________________________________________  Phone___________________________  
 
Email________________________________Address___________________________________________________________   
 
City________________________________  Zip_________________________________ 
 
Instrument __________________________Instrument #2 (if applicable)_______________________Date of Birth_________________  Age__________ 
 
PLEASE TYPE OR PRINT. USE ADDITIONAL SHEETS AS NECESSARY. 
 
1. Briefly describe your musical training. 
 

 
2.  List the school musical organizations in which you participate. 
 
 
 
3.  List community or church musical involvement. 
 
 
 
4.   List other community volunteer activities. 
 

 

REQUIREMENTS 

 Please write a 1-2 page essay describing why you are a good candidate for this award. 
 Include a quality recording on CD or DVD of a recent performance. The recording should include two  
                works of contrasting style and must correspond with the instrument studied with the submitting teacher.  
                Single movements are acceptable. 
 Include two letters of recommendation from persons other than the student’s current MTAC teacher or family mem                      
                ber.  Include proof of community service and other volunteer activities. 
 
 
_________________            ____________________________         ___________________________________       ______________  

     Instrument #1             Print Name of Teacher            Teacher’s Signature                     Telephone 

_________________            ____________________________         ___________________________________       ______________  

     Instrument #2             Print Name of Teacher            Teacher’s Signature                     Telephone 



MUSIC STUDENTS’ SERVICE LEAGUE 2016-2017 

 
To participate,  RSVP to Liam Watts 3 days before recital day at 
wattsdoin@earthlink.net  Recital attire preferred.  

 

Artesia Christian Home 

11614 183rd St, Artesia, CA 90701 

Feb. 5 @ 2pm SUNDAY  

Mar. 5 @ 2pm SUNDAY  

Apr. 2 @ 2pm SUNDAY 

 

Katella Manor 

3952 Katella Ave, Los Alamitos, CA 90720 

Feb. 18 @ 3:30pm SATURDAY  

Mar. 18 @ 3:30pm SATURDAY  

Apr. 15@ 3:30pm SUNDAY  

 

Seal Beach Health and Rehab Center 

3000 N Gate Rd, Seal Beach, CA 90740 

Feb. 12 @ 3pm SUNDAY  

Mar. 12 @ 3pm SUNDAY                                                                                                     

Apr. 9 @ 3pm SUNDAY  

 

Thank you for your ongoing participation!  

Liam Watts, Student Chair 2015-2017 

Music Teachers Association of California-Long Beach 
 

Background: the Music Students' Service League (MSSL) was formed so that students of 

MTAC members may have the opportunity to serve the community through music. MTAC 

awards students community service credit for their time, efforts and talents. These 

awards, in turn, help students to fulfill their graduation requirements of their schools and 

other service organizations. Students share their gift of music with the community by giv-

ing recitals in senior citizens' homes and by helping with other musical activities. MSSL is a 

student-run organization under the guidance of an MTAC teacher.  

mailto:wattsdoin@earthlink.net


Our Mason and Hamlin piano has been moved and it now at Newcomb Academy!!  All branch events will now 

be held at Newcomb with our  first event coming up on November 19th.  Below you will find a map of the cam-

pus.  You can see that the auditorium is located at the south entrance of Newcomb. There is a small parking lot 

there as well as plenty of street parking on Lowe St. Chairpersons and teachers, please advise students and 

families to use the south entrance for all events.  The main entrance at the front will be locked.  So it may be 

helpful if chairpersons made some signs. 
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OUR PIANO HAS A NEW HOME 
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Auditorium 

South Entrance 

Newcomb Academy          
3351 Val Verde Ave.      

Long Beach, CA 90808 

Lowe Street 

Main gate/entrance (will be closed) 

PRIVATE RENTAL 

The board has ap-

proved allowing 

members to rent 

the facility under 

the umbrella of our 

branch.  Anyone 

wishing to rent the 

auditorium for their 

own private studio 

recitals, please con-

tact Mary Inui at 

jminui@gmail.com.  

The district must 

have at least 30 day 

notice of time and 

day.  Rental fees are 

$49/hr with 4-hour 

min rental on week-

ends.  



Piano for Sale 

 
1985-86 Schafer & Sons Baby Grand piano, with electronic player. 
 

Serial #8612088 

Owner is asking for $3,500.  

Call or Text "Larry" at (323) 816 - 4082. The piano is located in Rossmoor 

tel:(323)%20816-4082


 

Looking for private students during school hours? 

Teach HOMESCHOOLERS! 
Available during the day 

Eager to learn 

Frugal 

 

Advertise directly to the SoCal homeschool community through Play-

ground Pass. Ad must include a daytime discounted rate. 

 

 

 

Contact Lori Chew 

MTAC member, Homeschool Mom, and Founder of Playground Pass 

lori@playgroundpass.com 
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Teacher Notes 



Please submit all Noteworthy News by the 

25th for publication in the following month.  

Please have photos as jpeg files and provide 

all heading/captions/story in MS WORD for-

mat.  No PDF’s please.  

Email all submissions to Mary Inui at 

jminui@gmail.com.     

Editor: Mary Inui 

jminui@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Long Beach Branch  

Newsletter  

 

Mission Statement and Goals 

The mission of the Music Teachers’ Association of California 

(MTAC) is the pursuit of excellence in music education: 

 

 To promote the stability of the music teaching profession, 

 To maintain the high professional standards of our mem-

bers, 

 To maintain the exacting qualifications for membership in 

the organization establishing the active member as a quali-

fied, accredited teacher, and 

 To promote the development of musical potential and abil-

ity in students. 

www.mtaclb.com 
 

Don’t forget to check out our 

website for past newsletters, 

forms, maps, calendar, and 

more!   


